
 

Dear Chair Larson and the members of the Judiciary Committee, 

 

I urge a “Do Not Pass” on HCR 3013. 

 

My daughter and her wife have been legally married for 16 years. 

During that time, they have adopted and raised two wonderful sisters. They know they are loved 

and they know they are safe. I strongly oppose her 3130. Although my daughter and her wife are 

a same-sex couple, they are definitely sharing a strong, loving relationship, perhaps stronger than 

many so-called traditional marriages. These women are both outstanding, community-minded 

women. Disregarding their long-standing and committed marriage would be a disgrace. 

Thank you for your time, consideration, and service to our state. 

Regards 

Fay K Craigo Harteis 

 

 

 

 


